
From: Noble, Andrea L (EED) <andrea.noble@alaska.gov>  
Sent: Monday, March 7, 2022 12:20 PM 
To: Tim Lamkin <Tim.Lamkin@akleg.gov> 
Cc: Jeff Stepp <Jeff.Stepp@akleg.gov>; Benjamin Brown <benjamino1789@hotmail.com> 
Subject: FW: Regulations Cost on Fiscal Notes 
 
Tim, Jeff,  
 
I thought it might be important to have a high level answer for Rep. Vance’s question about the $6,000 
figure on the fiscal note.   
I spoke with Lacey Sanders on Friday and she provided the response below.   The same is true for SB71 
and it’s the minimum cost based on DEED’s experience with regulation changes.   
 
Thank you,  
Andrea  
 
Andrea Noble 
Executive Director 
Alaska State Council on the Arts 
161 Klevin Street, Suite 102 
Anchorage, Alaska 99508  
907-269-6610 
 
Thank you for your patience.  Staff is teleworking and responses may take longer than usual.  

 
The Alaska State Council on the Arts (ASCA) represents, supports and advances the creative endeavors of individuals, 
organizations and agencies throughout Alaska.   
 
ASCA is a public corporation housed in the Alaska Department of Education and Early Development, and is governed by eleven 
trustees appointed by the Governor. ASCA is supported with general funds appropriated by the Alaska State Legislature and 
partnership funds through the National Endowment for the Arts, with additional support for arts education programs from Rasmuson 
Foundation. 
 

 
From: Sanders, Lacey M (GOV) <lacey.sanders@alaska.gov>  
Sent: Monday, March 7, 2022 11:01 AM 
To: Noble, Andrea L (EED) <andrea.noble@alaska.gov> 
Cc: Schroeder, Kollette (EED) <kollette.schroeder@alaska.gov>; Emmal, Sarah E (EED) 
<sarah.emmal@alaska.gov>; Ribao, Emy A (EED) <emy.ribao@alaska.gov>; Teshner, Heidi A (EED) 
<heidi.teshner@alaska.gov> 
Subject: Regulations Cost on Fiscal Notes 
 
Good morning Andrea,  
 
The Department of Education & Early Development’s (DEED’s) standard cost for all fiscal notes that 
require any regulations work is a one-time increment of $6,000. The regulations process involves 
Department of Law working on behalf of DEED to prepare the necessary legal regulation changes to go 
before the State Board of Education & Early Development or the Alaska State Council on the Arts. There 
over 70 education related bills currently introduced that impact DEED. If multiple bills pass through the 
legislature and require regulations changes, this would result in thousands of dollars of required legal 
work with no associated funding in budget. 
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Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Lacey Sanders  
Administrative Services Director 
Department of Education and Early Development 
Division of Finance & Support Services 
Juneau, Alaska 
Desk: (907) 465-8721 
Cell: (907) 500-4103 
 
Office Hours: Monday through Friday 8am-4:30pm with Lunch from 12-1pm 
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